#### QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF MH TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR HOUSING AND PLANNING AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

In January the Council passed a motion to ensure 'that no family is placed in Bed and Breakfast accommodation by the end of 2018'. What action has been taken to ensure this is achieved, and what still remains to be done? In particular can the Council explain what provisions are in place for the families displaced from Bed and Breakfast accommodation? Does the Council believe it is still on target to eliminate Bed and Breakfast accommodation for families by the end of the year?

PQ2

### QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF FL TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

What is the Council doing to actively combat climate change, given the recent report by the UN Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change? I am aware of some initiatives around the City but what does the Council intend to do to get citizens more involved and indeed more responsible for our carbon footprints?

PQ3

# QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF AD TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

Until September 2018, Nottingham City Council ("the Council") provided a travel concessionary scheme superior to the national concessionary scheme. Disabled people who are Mobility Card holders could travel free 24/7 on both buses and trams. The Council has funded this local benefit with no additional support from central government.

As part of its budget savings (cuts) of £27million, the Council has ended the superior aspects of its scheme to save £100,000. From 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2018, Mobility Card holders have to pay bus or tram fares if they travel before 9.30am or after 11pm. The time restriction is having a major impact on disabled people who need to travel to work, hospital appointments, volunteering commitments, day centres and to educational venues. Many disabled people in work are on low/minimum wages.

How can the Council justify its decision?

#### QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF JB TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

The Council has established a mitigation scheme to offset the cut to travel for disabled people on benefits. This scheme cannot be found on the web-site. How is the Council publicising the availability of this scheme?

PQ5

### QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF RB TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

Until September 2018, Nottingham City Council ("the Council") provided a travel concessionary scheme superior to the national concessionary scheme. Disabled people who are Mobility Card holders could travel free 24/7 on both buses and trams. I gather part of the rationale for doing this was to help & encourage & help people with disabilities to access work, educational opportunities and take a fuller part in community activities that require travel before 9.30am or after 11pm. The Council has to its credit funded this local benefit with no additional support from central government.

As part of its budget savings (cuts) of £27million, the Council ended the superior aspects of its scheme to save £100,000. From 3rd September 2018, Mobility Card holders have to pay bus or tram fares if they travel before 9.30am or after 11pm. The time restriction is having a major impact on disabled people who need to travel to work, hospital appointments, volunteering commitments, day centres and to educational venues. Disproportionally many disabled people in work are on low/minimum wages.

Will the Council reconsider its decision?

PQ6

## QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF SH TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

There is serious concern regarding the Council's consultation process in respect of their changes to funding travel for disabled citizens. The first intimation of this change for most people who use disability passes was a sign on bus stops announcing the change in the middle of August. Why were they not properly consulted? Where, and when, was any means of responding to this announcement given to this affected? What does the Council understand 'consultation' to mean when it comes to their budget proposals? How can the Council have a two-way exchange with citizens?

## QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF GT TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

Regarding the restrictions of the disabled mobility concession pass: the City Council has over £200 million in useable reserves. Why can it not choose to use some of those reserves to fund the £100,000 the Council states it will save as a result of the reductions in use of the mobility card?

PQ8

# QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF LS TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

The Council's Equality Standards are:-

- Make sure our workforce will reflect the citizens we serve (many of those affected by the cuts to the Disabled Persons Mobility Pass work for the Council)
- Create economic growth for the benefit of all communities
- Provide inclusive and accessible services for our citizens ("we will achieve this by, for example, protecting from cuts services that support Nottingham's most vulnerable citizens")
- Lead the City in tackling discrimination and promoting equality ("Our work to achieve this will include tackling fuel poverty, building lifetime homes and by developing better opportunities for children and young people with additional needs").

How does the Council's decision to restrict free use by disabled people of their mobility pass (before 9.30am and after 11pm from 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2018 meet the Council's Equality Standards?

PQ9

## QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF AD TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER FOR TRANSPORT AND HR AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 12 NOVEMBER 2018

A citizen has been unable to find on the Council web-site any reference to the mitigation scheme to help disabled people in receipt of benefits with the cost of travel before 9.30am. She would like to ask the Portfolio Holder how the Council is publicising its mitigation scheme and how it intends to help disabled people who are currently struggling with the additional costs imposed on them in travelling to work, voluntary work, day centres, hospital appointments, colleges and in taking their children to school.